Omak Library Board Minutes

February 11, 2019

Members present: Sue Radek, Lorraine Derig, Cynthia Tollefson, Betsy Rainsford and Librarians Sandra Menednez and Yvette Farmer.

Minutes from January 2019 read and approved with one correction.  The renting of an office space for Sharon hadn't been fully approved of yet by the NCRL, the minutes incorrectly indicated that it was going ahead with selection and rental.

Bills presented and approved for payment: Note - There is a change in the paper products vendor. Weinstein Beverage has taken over from SupplyWorks.

· Weinstein Beverage-toilet tissue, paper towels, soap and free dispensers. $153.12

· Cintas-entryway mats laundered. $63.86

· City of Omak-water, sewer, storm.  $141.75

· PUD-power and heat.  $814.41

· SupplyWorks-paper products for restrooms.  $170.89  Possibly last bill.

Old Business

· There have been no more problems with the thermostat. The temperature in the Pioneer Room is left at 62 degrees when the outside temperature is in the single digits.  The water in the sink is left at a slow trickle and the cabinet doors below the sink are left open during a cold snap as well.

· Sharon asked Webster Furniture for a quote on new easy chairs for the Library.  The chair in the children's area is a very popular chair and it would be nice if more were available to patrons. NCRL has had to put a hold on expenses however, due to budget concerns until 2022, so no new chairs for a while.  

· The office space Sharon looked at last month will also have to be put on hold until 2022 due to NCRL budget concerns. This also puts a hold on funding for an assistant for Sharon.  Sharon is now using the glass office and the Okanogan Library on Mondays as they are closed that day. The board was trying to think of an alternative space.

New Business 

· Sandra informed the board that the Omak City code for Omak Library Board meeting times currently reads the second Monday of the month at 9:30 and we have been meeting at 1:30 for many years. The board voted on what time we would prefer to meet and 1:30 was unanimous.  Betsy will contact Connie at the city and ask if it is possible to change the code and if so, what procedure we should follow to modify the code to reflect the proper time.
· All the board members have taken the Open Government Meeting Online Training. Sharon has reported this to the City and certificates of completion will be sent to the library.

· The NCRL will pay the $25 fee that The Omak Visitor Center charges for the library to display an Omak Library plaque.
· The Omak Public Library Board Meeting agenda will be posted according to city OGTD specifications. Sharon clarified these specifications with Connie at the City.
Meeting Adjourned. Next meeting: March 11th, 2019 at 1:30 in the Pioneer Room.

Respectfully Submitted, Betsy Rainsford
